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Dear Parents and Children, 
This week has been a more reflective week in school, 
with a quieter pace and a good focus on keeping the 
children settled and calm. 
 
Thought of the Week   

 
 
Assembly Last Week Shout Outs 

 

Last week during our Friday assembly certificates were 
awarded to:  

EYFS Certificates: 
Sullivan, Sophie, Tommy 

Year 1 Certificates: 
Chester, Frankie, Harrison, Maya 

Year 2 Certificates: 
Noah, Ella, Cameron 
Year 3 Certificates: 
Jacob, Isabella, Lilah 

Year 4 Certificates: 
Freya, Patryk, Ruby 
Year 5 Certificates: 
Miley, Chloe, Finlay 
Year 6 Certificates: 

Year 6 did not join us for assembly Last Friday. They 
should have spent the week in the Lake District and so 
had a busy outdoor day on site as the visit could not go 

ahead. 

New Starters September 2021 
Last week we held welcome meetings for our new 
starters. We have made contact with families who did 
not attend and are in the process of getting welcome 
packs distributed. If you have not yet received your pack 
then please contact the school office. 

Our plan had been to invite 
the children in to school for 
an hours activity session and 

also to hold a ‘Teddy Bears Picnic’ for children and 
parents. Sadly due to the latest guidance we will not be 
able to undertake these events. 
We have enjoyed meeting new parents and children, as 
they have dropped off the admission forms.  Yesterday 
Mrs Joule even received a card from a very excited new 
starter. 
 
Uniform 

 
 

To order Mablins logo uniform, book bags and water 
bottles, please use the link below to Cheshire Workwear 
& Leisure Wear website.  
 

www.getyouruniform.co.uk  
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Organic Meatball Vegetarian Sausage  
 Pasta Bake Roll(v) Organic Yoghurt 
  Creamed Potato 

 Roast Pork, Apple Sauce  Carrot & Pineapple 
 Stuffing & Gravy   Tray Bake 
 Roast/Creamed Potatoes   

Free School Meals 
Are you entitled to income 
related Free School Meals? Go 
to the link below to see if you 
meet the specified criteria.  
Applying for FSM attracts over 
£1000 of funding in to school 
which helps to support the 
children, for example helping to fund your child’s school 
trips.  
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 
 

School Meals - Cashless Payments 
Please can we remind parents about the Cheshire East 
epayments system.  Payments for school meals should 
where possible be made online via the 
Cheshire East School Epayments Portal 
If parents are unsure how to do this then please ask at 
the school office or refer to the online parent guide. 
 
Start and End of the School Day  

 

These are the start and end of day times for children 
this term. Gates will close promptly at 9:00am at the 
start of the day. A number of children are arriving after 
09:00am on a regular basis. After 9:00am is classed as 
‘late’ and is recorded as such in the register. Once a 
number of ‘lates’ have been recorded our school EWO 
Pam Prince will contact parents to discuss the situation. 
Parents can be fined if a child is repeatedly late to 
school. Please support us by getting your child to school 
on time. Thank you.  

At the end of the day we have been having increasing 
requests for siblings to go to other year group ‘bubbles’ 
so that they can be collected together. We are doing 
our utmost through the day to keep year groups 
separate and this compromises the good work we are 
doing. With the current rise in cases locally and school 
having to close bubbles we do not want to find 
ourselves in the same position. Closing a bubble would 
mean 10 days of home learning and isolation. Therefore 
we request that all children are collected from their 
individual year group. (Any children in Y1 who have 
siblings in Y3 we can take these children along the 

pathway to the gate near to the main entrance as this is 
outdoors.) 
We ask that everyone use the correct entrances and 
exits and is respectful of social distancing which is 2m. 
Please do not arrive early before the allocated times, 
and please help to keep everybody safe by exiting 
swiftly at the end of the day. During the warmer 
weather more people are staying in the playground, but 
please support us by leaving promptly. 
We have also noted that an increased number of people 
are not wearing masks on site. Unless exempt we 
encourage ALL visitors on site to wear a mask. This is to 
keep everybody safe. 

 
 

     

The menu next week will be: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

EYFS – start 8.50am finish 3.00pm 

Year 1 –  start 8.45am finish 3.10pm 

Year 2  –  start 8.45am    finish 3.10pm  

Year 3 – start 8.45am    finish 3.10pm 

Year 4  –  start 8.30am   finish 3.00pm 

Year 5  – start 8.30am    finish 3.00pm 

Year 6 – start 8.30am    finish 3.00pm 

 

SCHOOL LUNCHES 

FRIDAY KS2 GRAB BAGS 

YEARS 3, 4, 5 & 6 
EVERY FRIDAY SCHOOL LUNCH IN A GRAB  

BAG MEAL TO EAT IN THE CLASSROOM  

 Mild Chicken Vegetarian Burger Chocolate & 
 Curry In a Soft Bun(v) Banana  
Rice & Cous Cous Potato Wedges Cup 

TUESDAY 

MONDAY 

 Traditional Cheesy Cauliflower Frozen Yoghurt 
 Cottage Pie Pasta(v) Ice Cream 
    

THURSDAY 

WEDNESDAY 

Greek Style Chicken Salmon/Fish Kracholette or 
Fillet In a Flatbread Fingers, Chips Organic Yoghurt 
 With Chips Peas/Beans  

FRIDAY 

Free 
School 

Meals 
Are you entitled? 
 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
https://online.cheshireeast.gov.uk/SchoolShop/ParentLogin.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2fSchoolShop%2fSecureApp%2fParentHome.aspx
https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/schools/schools_epayments/schools_epayments_guide.aspx
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Hope ARK 
Week 

Gallery 
 

We are super proud of our ARK week 
work and wanted to share with you a 
sample of it, we will be having a ‘HOPE’ 
gallery in the main school hall very soon.  
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The Forest School is full of vegetable life, 
thanks to the kind donations of seeds.  
We’re very much looking forward to 
harvesting, tasting and enjoying our crop! 
 

 
 

Reporting Absences 
If your child is sick please 
report the absence to the 
School Office by either 
leaving a message on the 
School Sick Line or speaking 
to someone in the office.  
The telephone number is 
01270 749908. 

 
COVID 
Unfortunately the number of positive cases due to 
Variant D has increased significantly again this week in 
Cheshire East. As variant ‘D’ has a much greater 
transmission rate ALL restrictions remain in place in 
school and we ask that parents continue to support us 
by following the guidance. Further testing facilities have 
been opened across the town providing increased 
access for families. If your child shows any symptoms 
then please do not send them in to school. We are 
pleased that we have not had to close a ‘bubble’ again 
recently, but are aware of other local schools who have. 
We hope that we don’t have to do this so close to the 
end of the summer term. 
 
Positive Cases
A protocol is in place should a positive case be reported 
and that class/year group will be isolated immediately. 
Parents will be contacted and a 10-day isolation period 

will be implemented. It is vital that parents support us 
by passing on important information quickly. Should a 
pupil or any close family member show any symptoms 
then it is important NOT to come to school. Please 
notify us of the situation and we can take appropriate 
action. 
 
Covid- 19 Telephone Number 
If your child has a Covid test and it is positive you must 
inform the school immediately by calling our Covid 
telephone line on: 

 
 

This number is ONLY for reporting a positive test.  
 
LOCKDOWN GUIDANCE: 

England remains in Step 3 

The government has announced a 4-week pause at Step 
3. Step 3 restrictions remain in place, and you should 
follow the guidance. 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/covid-19-coronavirus-
restrictions-what-you-can-and-cannot-do 
 
 

Year Group – Email Address 
Mablins Lane CP School 

 
Please use ONLY the following email addresses to 
contact your child’s class teacher. They will respond 
during the school working hours of between 9.00am 
and 4.30pm. 

eyfsnewstarters@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

eyfs@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk  

year1@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year2@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year3@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year4@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year5@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year6@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

 
 
 

 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/covid-19-coronavirus-restrictions-what-you-can-and-cannot-do
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/covid-19-coronavirus-restrictions-what-you-can-and-cannot-do
mailto:eyfsnewstarters@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:eyfs@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:year1@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:year2@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:year3@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:year4@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:year5@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:year6@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk
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Lost Property 

 

There is a mountain of lost property already this term, 
after sorting yesterday only 4 items where named and 
returned to children, the majority being non uniform/PE 
items.  Please remember to write your child’s name on 
the label or use a name label on your child’s clothing so 
that we are able to return items, and rewrite it in after a 
wash. Labels are available to purchase from the school 
office. 
The lost property box is situated in the front office, we 
can bring the box outside for you to look through, but 
we just ask parents to avoid the busy start and end of 
the day.  Any unclaimed items will be sent to a charity 
shop toward the end of term. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Change of date to next year’s academic calendar 
There has been a change of date to the school 2021-
2022 calendar. We have added an extra HOLIDAY day as 
The Queen will celebrate her Platinum Jubilee next year. 
May bank holiday weekend has moved to Thursday 2 
June, and an additional bank holiday on Friday 3 June 
will see a four day weekend to celebrate the Queen's 
Platinum Jubilee. As this falls in a school holiday the 
government has allowed schools to have an additional 1 
day holiday, we have attached this to the end of the 
Christmas holiday on the 4th January 2022, please see a 
copy of the calendar below. 
 
Take care and look after yourselves. 
 
With kind regards 
 
 Justine Joule – Headteacher 
 

 
 
 
 

Date Event 

28 June Yr3 Forest School 

w/b 28 June School sports week 

28 June *EYFS & *Yr5 Sports Day  

29 June *Yr6 Sports Day 

30 June *Yr4 Sports Day 

1 July *Yr1 & *Yr2 Sports Day 

2 July *Yr3 Sports Day 

20 July Last Day of School Year 

* sorry no spectators for Sports Day this year 


